
January 26, 1996 

 

 

 

Mr. Mark Sullivan 

News Editor 

Cape Cod Times 

319 Main Street 

Hyannis, MA 02601-4037 

 

Dear Mr. Sullivan: 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself and provide some information about the John 

F. Kennedy Assassination Records Review Board.  I am the Associate Director for the Review 

Board, an independent federal agency whose members are appointed by the President of the United 

States.  As you may be aware, the Board is overseeing the review and public release of all records 

related to the assassination of President Kennedy.  I have enclosed an information packet which I 

thought would be of interest to you for a possible article. 

 

For your information, before I joined the senior staff of the Review Board, I was an Assistant 

Attorney General and Communications Director for Attorney General Scott Harshbarger.  I own a 

home in Wellfleet and commute there from Washington on many  weekends.  As a result, I am a 

regular (and longtime reader) of the Cape Cod Times.  In fact, I have noticed that the Times has run 

several wire stories on our activities during the last six months. 

 

Please do not hesitate to call me at (202) 724-0088, ext. 227, if you think that the Review Board and 

our work is of interest to your readers.  I would be glad to visit at your offices when I am home if 

that is convenient for you or one of your reporters. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. 



Associate Director 

January 26, 1996 

 

 

Mr. Cary L. Pahigian 

General Manager 

WUOK/WXTK 

278 South Sea Avenue 

West Yarmouth, MA 02673-5633 

 

Dear Cary: 

 

I have been meaning to write to you for several months to catch up on how things are going for you 

down the Cape and to let you know what I have been up to since we last talked. 

 

First, I left Attorney General Harshbarger’s office in October 1994 to become the Associate Director 

for the John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Review.  The Board is an independent federal 

agency overseeing the review and public release of all records related to the assassination of President 

Kennedy. 

 

Second, I now own a home in Wellfleet and commute there from Washington on many  weekends.  

I would love to stop in to say hello, see your operation, and perhaps have lunch, if you are around on 

weekends.  Also, if there is any interest, if you have any talk show programing and think there 

would be listener interest in what the Review Board is doing, I would be glad to come in for a show.  

I’ve enclosed some background materials and a few clips for your information.  If it doesn’t fit into 

your programing, that’s okay and I’d still like to stop by to see the station  

 

Third, I hope all is going well for you at the station.  It would be great to hear from you, if you have 

time to get together.  I can be reached at (202) 724-0088, ext. 227, at work in Washington.  My 

number in Wellfleet is (508) 349-1983.  I’m usually there two weekends every month, but don’t keep 

the answering machine on when I’m not there. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. 



Associate Director 

 

enclosures 


